W
THE PRESIDENT

OF THE
GENERAL ASSEMBLY

6 February 2020

Excellency,

Further to my letter dated 5 February 2019 on the zero draft recommendations
to be adopted at the XTI Session of the Open-Ended Working Group On Ageing, to be held
on 6-9 April 2020, I have the honour to forward a letter from H.E. Martin Garcia Moritan,
Permanent Representative of Argentina to the United Nations, Chair of the Open-Ended
Working Group on Ageing (OEWGA) on the dates for the informal consultation on the
recommendations.

The letter from the Chair informs that the Bureau will convene informal consultation
with Member States between 24 and 28 F ebruary 2020 in order to negotiate the texts of the

document.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

A

Tijjani Mohammad-Bande

| g

All Permanent Representatives and
Permanent Observers to the United Nations
New York.
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ENAUN €0 /2020 New York, 05 February 2020

Excellency,

I am writing to you in my capacity as Chair of the Open-ended Working Group on
Ageing (OEWGA), subsidiary organ of the General Assembly, for the purpose of
strengthening the protection of the human rights of older persons, which was established
by the General Assembly through its resolution 65/182, of 21 December 2010.

In this regard, in addition to my previous letter ENAUN 48/2020, dated January
24, related to the draft of recommendations to be adopted at the XI Session that will take
place from 6 to 9 April 2020, in pursuant to OP 52 of Resolution A/RES/74/125 “Follow-
up to the Second World Assembly on Ageing”, adopted by consensus in the Plenary of the
General Assembly on 18 December 2019, I would like to inform you that the Bureau will
convene informal consultation meetings with Member States between the 24 and 28 of
February 2020, in order to negotiate the aforementioned document.

[ am committed to an open, inclusive, transparent process and expect Member
States to be actively engaged in the process. In this regard, I would be grateful if the
timeline for the informal consultation meetings could be shared among Member States of
the Open-ended Working Group and if the draft could be brought to their attention in
order to ask for their inputs and comments before 14 February 2020 to the following e-
mail address; enaun@mrecic.gov.ar and ageing@un.org.
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To:
H.E. Mr, Tijjani Muhammad-Bande

President of the General Assembly

NEW YORK

One UNPlaga 25° floor, New York, NY' 10017- 1 212 688 6300 — enaun@mrecic,gob.ar
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I look forward to your continued support in the preparations for the
twelth session of the Open-ended Working Group on Ageing, and please accept, Excellency,
the assurances of my highest consideration.

Open-Ended Working Group on Ageing

One UNPlaza 25° floor, New York, Ny 10017- 1 212 688 6300~ enaun@mrecicgob.ar



